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                                                          INFORMATION RELEASE                                           01/08/14 

DEPUTIES ARREST SUSPECT IN RESIDENTIAL BURGLARY 

 

 

This morning at approximately 4 a.m., Solano County Sheriff’s Office received a call from a resident 

in the 7200 block of Blue Ridge Road regarding a possible residential burglary in progress. Deputies 

were immediately dispatched to the area which is just west of Vacaville off of Pleasants Valley Road. 

The caller was able to provide dispatchers with a detailed description of a pick-up truck seen in the 

area. 

 

Responding deputies arrived and observed a truck matching the description given by the original 

caller. The truck was attempting to leave the area and a traffic stop was conducted as the truck reached 

Pleasants Valley Road. As the deputy engaged the driver of the truck, other deputies arrived at the 

residence and discovered a forced-open door and property staged on the grounds of the property to be 

picked up. 

 

The driver of the truck was questioned further and property found in the suspect’s truck was positively 

identified by the owner as being taken from inside the residence. 

 

The driver of the truck, 41 year old Bret Alvin Fergerson of Fairfield, was arrested and booked into the 

Solano County Jail on the following felony charges: Residential Burglary and Possession of Stolen 

Property. Fergerson later posted $60,000.00 bail and was released from custody.  

 

The Sheriff’s Office would like to thank all citizens who take the time to report crimes they see. This 

arrest was a cooperative effort between the citizen who called the Sheriff’s Office and responding 

deputies. This type of cooperative effort between law enforcement and citizens often leads to positive 

results and arrests. The Sheriff’s Office encourages all citizens to become good witnesses and report 

crimes they observe. 
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